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To: All Members of the Council
Direct:  0118 937 2303
e-mail: 
michael.popham@reading.gov.uk

17 June 2019

Your contact is: Michael Popham - Democratic Services Manager

Dear Sir/Madam

You are hereby summoned to attend a meeting of the Reading Borough Council to be held at 
Council Chamber, Civic Offices, Reading , on Tuesday, 25 June 2019 at 6.30 pm, when it is 
proposed to transact the business specified in the Agenda enclosed herewith.

Yours faithfully

CHIEF EXECUTIVE





A G E N D A

1. MAYOR'S ANNOUNCEMENTS

To receive Mayor’s Announcements.

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive any declarations of interest.

3. MINUTES 9 - 26

The Mayor to sign the Minutes of the proceedings of the previous 
Council Meeting.

4. PETITIONS 27 - 28

To receive petitions in accordance with Standing Order 8.

5. QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC 29 - 40

Questions in accordance with Standing Order 9.

6. QUESTIONS FROM COUNCILLORS 41 - 48

Questions in accordance with Standing Order 10.

REPORTS AND RECOMMENDATIONS FROM COMMITTEES

7. COUNCILLORS' ALLOWANCES SCHEME 2019/20 - 2022/23 49 - 72

Report by Director of Resources

8. SHAPING READING'S FUTURE: OUR CORPORATE PLAN 2018-21 
ANNUAL REFRESH

73 - 100

Report by Chief Executive

9. DRAFT CAPITAL STRATEGY 101 - 124

Report by Director of Resources

MOTIONS

10. TACKLING SINGLE USE PLASTICS

Councillor Eden to move:

This Council notes:

 Worldwide, roughly 300 million tons of plastic is manufactured 
each year and half of it is disposable and ends up in our rivers 
and in the sea.

 In England, re-usable plastic products including an estimated 
4.7bn plastic straws, 316m plastic stirrers and 1.8bn plastic-
stemmed cotton buds are used each year.



 The oceans are expected to contain one tonne of plastic for 
every three tonnes of fish by 2025, and by 2050, more plastics 
than fish by weight according to the Ellen McArthur Foundation.

 Plastics in the environment can release toxic chemical as they 
decompose which pose a danger to marine life and, through the 
food chain, ultimately humans.

 The Government has announced a plan to control sale of a small 
number of single-use plastic products from April 2020 but not all 
avoidable single-use plastics. Environmental groups including the 
Marine Conservation Society and the Campaign to Protect Rural 
England have called for the government to do more.

 Some single-use plastic products are essential for providing care 
and support or to enable groups such as older people, people 
with disabilities and autistic people to live their daily lives.

This Council welcomes:

 Our waste management partnership RE3’s introduction last year 
of recycling plastic trays, pots and tubs in addition to plastic 
bottles.

 The announcement that Reading Festival will be free of single-
use plastics by 2021.

 Community initiatives like Refill Reading which aims to reduce 
the number of disposable coffee cups going to landfill by 
encouraging people in our town to use reusable cups in cafes.

This Council resolves to:

 Ensure that, wherever possible, single use plastic is eliminated 
from use within the Council as soon as this can be achieved.

 Wherever possible, phase out the purchase and procurement of 
single-use plastic products through services commissioned by the 
Council as soon as it is practicable.

 Bring reports to future meetings of the appropriate committees 
that describes the Council’s plans to eliminate single-use plastic 
from the organisation, including a timetable for doing so.

 To actively work with Reading’s businesses, community groups 
and residents to share advice, ideas and best practice to help 
them transition from single-use plastic products to sustainable 
alternatives.

 Work with schools to support the aspiration of Reading’s young 
people to eliminate plastic waste from our environment.

 Seek to work with neighbouring authorities through RE3 and 
other links to tackle single use plastic use across the wider 
Berkshire area.



WEBCASTING NOTICE

Please note that this meeting may be filmed for live and/or subsequent broadcast via the Council's 
website. At the start of the meeting the Chair will confirm if all or part of the meeting is being 
filmed. You should be aware that the Council is a Data Controller under the Data Protection Act. 
Data collected during a webcast will be retained in accordance with the Council’s published policy.

Members of the public seated in the public gallery will not ordinarily be filmed by the automated 
camera system. However, please be aware that by moving forward of the pillar, or in the unlikely 
event of a technical malfunction or other unforeseen circumstances, your image may be captured.  
Therefore, by entering the meeting room, you are consenting to being filmed and to the 
possible use of those images and sound recordings for webcasting and/or training purposes.

Members of the public who participate in the meeting will be able to speak at an on-camera or off-
camera microphone, according to their preference.

Please speak to a member of staff if you have any queries or concerns.


